Dear Parents, Students, and Community Members,

We hope you’re enjoying the summer months and are
finding opportunities to spend time with family and
friends. Although students are not currently in
attendance, summer is a busy time in the New Haven
School District. Our custodial and maintenance crews
are preparing buildings for school, and our office staff members are completing the
yearly financial statements. As always, the district office is open for business and
ready to answer any questions you might have.

Summer can be a time for construction projects around schools but our major
construction project for this year was completed during the school year. We
opened our new high school/middle school office in February and it has been a
welcomed change. The primary benefit has been increased security for our
students but it also provides a secondary benefit of allowing both secretaries to
work in the same room. You may also notice construction at the track this summer.
Community members are working together to build a storage shed that will also
include bathrooms and a concession stand. We are grateful to everyone that has
offered to help with this project.

School starts in just a few weeks, and back-to-school events will begin in the very
near future. Open House for elementary students and parents will be on Monday,
August 14™ from 5:00 — 7:00 p.m. Open House for middle school and high school
students and parents will be Monday, August 14™ from 6:00-8:00 p.m. The first
day of school will be Wednesday, August 16. Any students that are new to the
district are asked to call or stop by the elementary, middle, or high school offices
after August 1. The phone number for the elementary office is (573) 237-2141, the
middle school office can be reached at (573) 237-2900, and the high school office
phone number is (573) 237-2629.

We’re looking forward to a great school year. I hope you are, as well. If you have
a suggestion, comment, or question, please call the central office at (573) 237-
3231, or check out our website at http://newhavenschools.org. We look forward to
hearing from you.




District News

PARENTS ACCESS RIGHTS

All parents of pupils in the New Haven School District have the right to
view any and all identifiable data on file pertaining to their child or
children. You also have the right to request destruction or change of
data in your child’s file. Anyone wishing to view their child’s records
should contact the child’s principal.

Registration

New Haven High School Registration for the School Year 2017-2018
(Please note day changes compared to years past)

Tuesday August 1, 2017 Seniors

Wednesday  August 2, 2017 Juniors

Thursday August 3, 2017 Sophomores

Friday August 4, 2017 Freshmen

Tuesday August 8, 2017 New Students (Those that have not attended

New Haven or R-II)

Registration will be from 8:00 — 12:00 and 1:00 — 3:00.

Students unable to register during regular office hours should call Mr. Peirick at 573-237-2629 to
make special arrangements.

New students to the district must bring in their immunization records & transcripts from their
previous school. It would be best for new students to have their previous school send their
records to:
New Haven High School
Attn: Doug Peirick
100 Park Dr.
New Haven, MO 63068

All high school students will be issued lunch cards during registration week. They are
encouraged (but not required) to deposit money at this time to avoid the “first day rush”.

High School students with current, signed Chromebook Agreements (most Sophomores, Juniors
and Seniors) are asked to bring their $20 Technology Fee on the day of enrollment. If the
student pays their fee on the enrollment day, their Chromebook will be issued to them that day.
If payment is not received chrome books will be issued to students on the first day of school after
their technology fee and signed agreement have been received. Chromebooks cannot be issued
to Freshmen when they enroll. Signatures from both student and parent are required for the




chromebook agreement prior to the release of the chrome book.

New Haven Middle School Registration for the School Year 2017-2018

Enrollment for grades 7-8 for students NEW to the school district will be at the Middle School
Office at 100 Park Drive on Friday, August 4th from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. If you are unable to
enroll your child on this day, please call the school at (573) 237-2900 to make other
arrangements. Parents should bring their child’s birth certificate, immunization record, proof of
residency, Social Security card, and any other records they have from their previous school.

New Haven Elementary School Registration for the School Year 2017-2018

Enrollment for grades K-6 for students NEW to the school district will be held on Friday,
August 4th . This includes students who did not attend New Haven Schools last year, and any
kindergarten students who did not enroll last spring. Enrollment is located at the Elementary
Office, 201 Elton Ave. from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. If you are unable to enroll your child on this
day, please call the school at (573) 237-2141 to make other arrangements.

Wednesday August 16, 2017 School Starts

Grades PK-6 &:00-2:50
Grades 7-12 8:10-2:45

Lunch Information

The New Haven School District uses a computerized breakfast/lunch program. Each student
will have his/her own account and a laminated meal card. Each time a student purchases a
breakfast, lunch or an a-la-carte item, the amount will be automatically deducted from the
account balance. Parents can ask for a balance inquiry at any time during the school year. The
cards will be distributed and collected everyday for students in grades K-8. High school students
will be responsible for having their card at school every day in order to eat breakfast or lunch.
The school will issue replacement cards for $5 to any student who loses or damages his/her card.
Students may put money in their account at any time throughout the year. The following meal
prices are for the upcoming school year:

Grades PK-6 Breakfast = $1.70 Grades PK-6 Lunch = $2.30
Grades PK-6 Reduced Breakfast = $0.30 Grades PK-6 Reduced Lunch = $0.40
(Breakfast will be served from 7:30 a.m.—7:50 a.m.)

Grades 7-12 Breakfast = $1.70 Grades 7-12 Lunch = $2.40
Grades 7-12 Reduced Breakfast = $0.30 Grades 7-12 Reduced Lunch = $0.40
(Breakfast will be served from 7:30 a.m.-8:10 a.m.)

Adult Breakfast = $1.70 Adult Lunch = $2.90




(Reduced price is $0.30 for breakfast, $0.40 for lunch)
Free and reduced price lunches are available to children whose family income meets certain
federal guidelines. These guidelines will be published in the New Haven Independent News.
We will also send a form home with all students on the first day of school, or you may call the
Superintendent’s Office at (573) 237-3231 for more information.

Contact Julie Conner, Homeless Coordinator, at (573) 237-2141 for possible assistance if you are
living with another family due to your financial situation.

School Bus Safety

PARENTS PLEASE REMIND YOUR CHILDREN THAT WHEN RIDING OR NEAR A
SCHOOL BUS, REMEMBER THESE POINTS:

1. Never run after a bus (be on time).

2. Never pick up anything you drop or see close to, or under, the bus.

3. Never cross close to the front of the bus.

4.No “horse play” around a school bus.

5. Be careful crossing the street in front of the bus.

No School Notices

(Bad Weather Days)
The Superintendent will release an automated call to parents/guardians and notify the following
NEws Sources:

RADIO
KSLQ 104.5 FM
KLPW 1220 AM
TELEVISION
FOX?2 After 4:30 a.m.

Channel 4 After 5:30 a.m.
Channel 5 After 5:30 am

TWITTER
@newhavenschools




High School News

The first ACT Test date is September 9, 2017. Registration deadline is August 4,2017. You can
register online at www.act.org .

ACT Test Dates and Deadlines for the School Year 2017 - 2018

Test Date Registration Deadline (Late Fee Required)

September 9, 2017 August 4, 2017 August 5 — Aug 18, 2017
October 28, 2017 September 22, 2017 September 23- Oct. 6, 2017
December 9, 2017 November 3, 2017 November 4-17, 2017
February 10, 2018 January 12, 2018 January 13-19, 2018
April 14,2018 March 9, 2018 March 10-23, 2018
June 9, 2018 May 4, 2018 May 5-18, 2018
July 14, 2018 June 15, 2018 June 16 — 22,2018
Athletic Information

There will be a mandatory meeting for students and parents of any high school freshman or new
student to the district participating in any MSHSAA activity (athletics, music/band activities, and
scholar bowl) on August 14th at 7:00 p.m. The meeting will be held at the high school gym.

Practice Schedule
Practices for all High School Athletes begin on Monday, July 31.
Athletes must have a current physical on file as well as verification of insurance.

Softball
8:00-10:00 AM (Meet at Lion’s Field Rain or Shine) Players are reminded to bring a water jug.

High School Cross Country
8:00-10:00 AM (Meet at the Upper Park Pavilion)

Volleyball
7:00-10:00 AM (Varsity)

8:30-11:00 AM (9" & IV)

Middle School Cross Country
The first practice will be held on Monday, August 14 @ 3:15 pm. (Meet in the cafeteria)




Middle School Girls Basketball
TBA — There will be a meeting scheduled soon after the start of school. The practice schedule

will be announced at that time.

Marching Band

Starts on Monday, August 7 with the following schedule:

7:00-8:00 AM — Shamrockettes and Flags

10:00-11:00 AM — Low Brass and Low Woodwinds (Tuba, Baritone, Trombone, Baritone Sax,
Tenor Sax, Bass Clarinet)

11:00 AM-12:00 PM — High Brass and High Woodwinds (Trumpet, Mellophone, Alto Sax,
Clarinet, Flute)

12:00-1:00 PM — Drumline

1:00-2:00 PM — Drum Majors

Full rehearsals for ALL Marching Band Members will start on Monday, August 14 from
7:00-8:00 AM.

PE Uniforms

All students in grades 7-12 will be required to wear uniforms, which consist of shorts and a shirt.
The uniforms cost $15 a set or $5 for the shirt and $12 for the shorts. The uniforms can be
purchased at the school offices.

HIGH SCHOOL PE Students are asked to bring a swimsuit and towel to class the first day. We
will be swimming if weather permits.

Misc. News

Admission for Athletic Events

HIGH SCHOOL: ADULTS $3.00
STUDENTS (K-12) $2.00

MIDDLE SCHOOL: ADULTS $2.00
STUDENTS (K-12) $1.00

SENIOR CITIZENS (65 AND OVER) ARE FREE TO ALL SCHOOL EVENTS.
(EXCLUDING MSHSAA SPONSORED DISTRICT TOURNAMENT EVENTYS)

REMINDER: Fans can purchase passes that will admit one person into 10 events. Cost of the
pass is $20.00 for adults and $10.00 for students. These passes can be purchased at the gate.
They cannot be used for any state sponsored “District Tournament” event. Any passes with
“punches” still remaining from last year can still be used for this year’s events.




Athletic Boosters

The first Athletic Boosters meeting for the 2017-2018 school year will be held on Wednesday,
August 9th at 7:00 pm in the Home Economics room (Mrs. Miller’s room). Normally meetings
are held on the first Wednesday of the month. In order to become a member, it is not required
for you to have a child in school or in the athletics program to join. The boosters provide
financial support to all athletic departments, including purchasing sports equipment, supplies,
sponsors for various events including Shamrock card sales, 8th grade night, Senior night, athletic
sports award night, 5th & 6th grade basketball tournaments and much more.

Volunteers

In order to volunteer at the New Haven School District, Board Policy 1425 requires that
individuals undergo the Family Care Safety Registry background screening prior to being added
to the volunteer list. Clearance would be required for any volunteer opportunity including but
not limited to field trips and classroom parties. If you would like to volunteer, please complete
the “Worker Registration” form found on the New Haven School District website
www.newhavenschools.org or pick up a form from the building secretaries. There is no cost to
you. Once results have been received from the Missouri Department of Health and Senior
Services, an email will be sent to you. Please note that it may take a month or longer for the
background screening to be complete.




Four Rivers Conference
Academic All-Conference Recipients

New Haven High School
2017 Spring Sports

*To qualify the student must earn a varsity letter and a 3.60 GPA the 2" semester

BASEBALL GIRLS TRACK BOYS TRACK
Jay Eichelberger Mackenzie Bauer Dalton Gerdes
Aaron Penning Emma Engelbrecht Logan Huff
Justin Shockley Lauren Gerlemann Brady Kruse
Zachary Vedder Lauren Hoerstkamp Martin Lewis

Julia Mclntyre Thomas Ley

Kate Ruediger Riley Otten

Kate Weiser Joseph Rethemeyer

Nichole Zeitzmann

Four Rivers All-Conference

Justin Shockley — 2" Team Baseball

*Note: Track did not compete in the Four Rivers Conference Meet

Girls Track Team
District Champions
Sectional Champions
State Champions

2" State Title in the history of girls track program (2002 was the first title)
17" team State Championship in school history

Class 1 All-State Track Athletes

4x800 m Boys Relay (5™)
Ryan Blankenship
Nathan Ford
Martin Lewis
Tim Madden




4x200 m Girls Relay (3"
Mackenzie Bauer
Emma Engelbrecht
Kate Ruediger
Nichole Zeitzmann

800 m (4™)
Nathan Ford

Long Jump
Emma Engelbrecht (3

Lauren Gerlemann (State Champion)

Triple Jump
Lauren Gerlemann (2"%)

Emma Engelbrecht (State Champion)

Javelin (State Champion)
Kate Ruediger

4x400 m Girls Relay (State Champions)
Mackenzie Bauer
Emma Engelbrecht
Kate Ruediger
Nichole Zeitzmann




Contact Information

Central Office: (573) 237-3231
Central Office Fax: (573) 237-5959
High School Office: (573) 237-2629
Middle School Office: (573) 237-2900
Middle School/High School Fax: (573) 237-5523
Elementary Office: (573) 237-2141
Elementary Fax: (573) 237-4471

Website: http://newhavenschools.org

Twitter: @newhavenschools
@newhavenhigh
@newhavenelem




